
We’re in the thick of winter right now which means 
keeping the snow shovel close by and the 
snowblower in working order. With 10 feet of snow 
falling annually, if you don’t stay on top of it, you’ll 
soon be buried under it! The weather this winter has 
been very different from the others we have 
experienced so far. In February, we had windchills of 
-50F one week and rain the next with a high of 40F! 


Winter has been tough on everyone’s health lately. 
This is the time of year where our immune systems are 
already low with the lack of sunshine. The whole 
month of February our family has been battling colds 
and fatigue. There has been a lot of sickness in the 
church as well so we would greatly appreciate your 
continued prayers for our health.


We have had great participation in our church 
activities this winter. We began hosting family game 
nights at the church, which has been a great way to 
get to know our families better and have fun together. 
It’s a great time for the kids and adults alike. We also 
have a breakfast 
each month for the 
men and for the 
ladies. With all the 
new people that 
have been added to 
the church, these 
activities have been 
a great way to grow 
closer together as a 
church family.


With all the new people added to our church, it quickly 
became clear that our coatroom was too small! Our 
men quickly jumped on the task of creating a new 
space that would accommodate all of our winter gear. 


Our church Christmas play went very well. Ashlyn did 
a great job writing the script for the play and preparing 
the props and the songs. The kids did an awesome 

job performing as well as our adult ensemble. There 
were several visitors that attended and heard the 
Gospel message.


We recently finished our first Bible institute class and 
I’m proud of those who persevered to the end and are 
looking forward to the next class! We are planning to 
offer a New Testament Survey course in April.


Most of the children 
at the church are 10 
years old and under 
w i t h A s h l y n a n d 
Dakota being the 
only teenagers for 
the moment. While 
they do great job 
interacting with the 
younger kids, they 
h a v e e s p e c i a l l y 
enjoyed doing activities with the teens in our sister 
church at St-Augustin. In January, we were able to 
organize a survival activity in the woods and also a 
cooking challenge in February.


Our son, Denver is 5 months old now and doing well. 
He is a growing fast and is definitely the center of 
attention in the family! In January, Sarah and I were 
able to get away for a couple of days to celebrate our 
anniversary. I’m thankful for a wife that has stuck by 
my side and has been an indispensable partner in the 
ministry.


In all these projects and activities, it’s been 
encouraging to see people ready to serve one another 
in love. God is at work bringing people together and 
preparing us for greater service here in Quebec. 
What’s even more encouraging is being able to see all 
the churches and individuals like you, who pray and 
give sacrificially to support the work He is doing. We 
thank you all from the bottom of our hearts and we 
pray that the Lord will bless you all in His service!
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